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Budget by Service 

Department Name: Fire    Section: Fire Administration 

Budget Code:      FTE: 2.5 

Staff: 1 Full Time Chief, 1 Full Time Administration Coordinator, 1 PT Fire Inspector  

 

Strategic Position: Protect the health and safety of the community and citizens, business and the 

environment, by supporting a quality Volunteer Fire Department, emergency preparedness, and 

access to health care, prevention and wellness opportunities. 

 

Actions: 6.3 high service standard, 6.4 leadership role, 6.5 shared services, 6.10 innovative 

communication 

 

Responsibility:  The Administration team is responsible for all of the admin sections of the fire 

department.  This includes most equipment maintenance, training, fire prevention, public 

education, dispatch fees and insurance for all 3 stations.  Includes wages for Fire Chief, 

Administration Coordinator and the Part Time Fire Inspector working in the department. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Budget to Actual Issues 

We attempted to get caught up with our Dress Uniform situation this year, which put us over by 

approximately $4000.  This was offset by being under in the training budget. Many NFPA courses 

are just now being finalized and haven’t been available in the previous year. Our miscellaneous 

expenses appeared to be over budget, however were offset by the over $13,000 in donations 

received for items such as the Awards Gala. We were also able to assist Mapleton with some fire 

inspections, which will increase our revenue stream. We stayed well under our equipment repair 

budget, because of the off year in testing the SCBA’s and ladders. 

 

 

Operati ng Budget Summary

2016 Budget (Actual $462,711  to Sept 2016) $567,400

Past & Pro j ected (1%) 0.01

2015 2016 2017 2018 2019

$522,017 $567,400 596,930$      602,899$    608,928$    

Budget Ini ti ati ves

1. Increase Donations (from Minto Fire Cares Foundation) -$18,000

2. Increase Wages (Taking in full salary of admin staff) $17,840

3. Decrease of Conference Budget -$1,000

4.  Increase of Fire Prevention Allocation $3,000

5.  Increase Dispatch fees $21,000

Proposed 2017 Budget $596,930
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Issues for 2017 and Beyond 

The main reason for a 5.2% increase in this budget is the increase in dispatch fees. Guelph 

Dispatch has installed a new dispatch system which will increase our dispatching fees per year.  

But the bulk of the increase is a one time fee to create a database which will enable us to get more 

information from our incidents.  This will help when completing our incident reports. 

 

The Master Fire Plan is coming to its end in 2017, so this year will be focused on updating the plan.  

It is an important step to guide us through the process to keep the document relevant.  We are also 

looking forward to the establishment of the Minto Fire Cares Foundation. We will continue to look at 

different partnerships both in the private sector and with other fire departments. We will continue 

to offer our services to any fire department requiring assistance and hope to secure some longer 

term assistance agreements. Our firefighter base continues to be strong, with very little recruitment 

needing to take place again this year. 

 

Succession planning will also be looked at this year.  This will include various company officer 

courses and leadership style courses to prepare the next generation of firefighters to move up in 

the ranks.  The Awards Gala was a huge success which we look to build off for this year.   

 

 

 
 

Service Measures 

This year we were able to complete a very successful IPM 2016 with regards to emergency 

services.  Our partners in the County policing and paramedicine worked extremely well together to 

create a great partnership we are going to strive to carry on.  This will hopefully lead into our PTSD 

strategy we are endeavoring to write with our partners.  This includes all of the fire services in the 

County.  We are all working towards having all of our Officers and firefighters trained with 

awareness of PTSD and steps they can take. Then we will concentrate on forming and training our 

Peer Support team. We are actively working to form partnerships in the community to form a solid 

peer support team that will benefit the entire community. 

 

As previously mentioned, we are going to update our Master Fire Plan. Just like when it was written, 

this will be done in house without the use of a consultant.  Our goal is to have the process 

completed by the end of 2017. It will include consultations with the community, firefighters and 

other town staff before being finalized.   

 

  

C.A.O. Clerk and Fire Chief Recommendation 

That the 2017 budget proposed for Fire Administration be approved at    $596,930 
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